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December 22nd , 2021
The Honourable David Piccini

Minister of the Environment, Conservation and Parks

College Park, 5th floor, 777 Bay St.

Toronto, ON M7A 2J3

RE: Proposed amendments to Ontario Regulation 522/20: Electrical and Electronic Equipment

Dear Minister Piccini,

Happy New Year. I hope you and your family are staying safe and healthy as we continue to navigate collectively through this ongoing pandemic. 

On behalf of Panasonic Canada Inc., I am writing to you to express concern regarding proposed amendments to Ontario Regulation 522/20: Electrical and Electronic Equipment (O. Reg 522/20) and to ask for your attention in addressing these concerns. 

Panasonic is an obligated producer under O. Reg 522/20 and as such is responsible for the resource recovery and end-of-life management of our products put on market. Ontario has a robust recycling system for electronics and COMPANY is proud of our sector’s longstanding leadership in environmental stewardship. 

The Ministry of the Environment, Conservation and Parks’ (MECP) proposed amendments are premature and do not have supporting evidence. Panasonic is committed to ensuring that Ontario’s electronic waste is properly managed, and that the province’s producer responsibility policy is successful. This objective is jeopardized should these amendments be adopted.

Specifically, I am concerned with the proposal to increase recycling targets from 55% in 2022 to 70% in 2023. An increase of 15% in one year is unrealistic and sets the electronics sector in Ontario up for failure. 
In essence this proposed target increase penalizes companies, like Panasonic, who are renowned for making durble electronic products that have long operational life spans. 
Unlike tires or batteries, electronics products are durable goods which are not purchased as one-to-one replacements. There is no jurisdiction worldwide achieving a 70% target, let alone one with the unique population distribution of Canada. The official figure for the US is 38.5% and Europe achieves  42.5%.

The current regulatory language contains an escalation schedule for targets with prescribed 5% increments each year until the target reaches 70% in 2025. This escalation schedule mandates environmental progress on a timeline that is aggressive.  It is not yet known how reuse, and other modulations will impact the achievement of targets.

Furthermore, the proposal to add a new promotion and education requirement pertaining to visible fees is unnecessary and adds administrative burden to an already complicated system. 

The producer responsibility system for electronics as governed by O. Reg 522/20 came into effect on January 1, 2021. The first Annual Report, for which producers and other obligated service providers must submit data to the provincial regulator to determine compliance with regulatory requirements and program outcomes, is not due until April 30, 2022. This means the MECP is proposing consequential amendments to the program before any program performance data is available or known. 

As a business that is legally liable for meeting regulatory requirements and is subject to monetary administrative penalties for failure to meet such requirements, it is alarming that your ministry would propose such substantial changes without relevant data, without first meaningfully consulting producers, and with little regard for how disruptive this change would be to businesses that have just undergone a significant regulatory transition only one year ago. 

I am respectfully requesting that you do not move forward with these proposed amendments.  

Thank you very much for your time and attention to this matter. I would be pleased to meet with you to discuss this matter further at your convenience. 

Please do not hesitate to contact me at either at the phone number or email address provided below.

Sincerely,

Peter Maddock
Manager, Environment & Regulatory Compliance 

Consumer & Product Assurance Panasonic Canada Inc.

5770 Ambler Drive, Mississauga, Ontario, L4W 2T3

Office: (905) 238-2140  / Cell: (647) 294-2816

E-Mail: peter.maddock@ca.panasonic.com 
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